
Freeze Directive

December 18, 2024



Governor’s Freeze Directive

Directive 24-19 was signed December 2, 2024
▪ Applies to cabinet agencies

▪ Non-cabinet agencies, higher education, boards and commissions and 
separately elected officials are encouraged to impose similar restrictions

In response to state facing significant operating budget deficit
▪ Freeze intended to capture immediate savings through spending reductions



Freeze Direction

Freeze applies to the following:
▪ Hiring not related to public safety or other non-discretionary activities
▪ Non-essential services contracts
▪ Discretionary purchasing of goods and equipment
▪ Travel



Travel

Freeze on travel does not apply to:
▪ Essential to the responsibilities of a position

▪ Necessary to protect life or public safety

▪ Tax collection or revenue generating activities

▪ Funded by private or federal grants



Thank You

Karen Durant

Senior Research and Policy Manager

(360) 586-2325

karen.durant@leoff.wa.gov
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